
Managers May Be entitled to

overtiMe!

elizabeth J. Forster

It is a commonly held assumption that managerial

employees are not entitled to overtime pay. This

is not necessarily the case. Depending on the type

and duration of  work performed, a managerial

employee might be entitled to overtime pay.

The Employment Standards Act, 2000 (“ESA”)

requires that overtime pay (equal to at least time

and a half  regular pay) be paid for each hour of

work by a non-exempt employee in excess of  44

hours per week. Regulations under the ESA

provide that the overtime pay provisions do

not apply to:

a person whose work is supervisory or mana-
gerial in character and who may perform non-
supervisory or non-managerial tasks on an
irregular or exceptional basis.

This provision is commonly used to justify with-

holding overtime pay for managerial and super-

visory employees.

The Regulation’s exemption, however, only

applies in the case of  a manager or supervisory

employee who performs non-managerial work

on an irregular or exceptional basis. It does
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not necessarily apply to work done by all

managers and supervisors. 

The limited application of  this exemption was

recently discovered by Glendale Golf  and Country

Club, Ltd. The Club’s executive chef  applied to

the Ministry of  Labour for an order requiring

the club to pay him overtime. In response, the

Club relied on the managerial exemption.

Throughout the hearing, no one disputed that

the executive chef ’s position was supervisory or

managerial.

However, one of  the chef ’s duties was to assist

cooks during peak hours. As a result of  a number

of  resignations in the kitchen, the executive

chef  was called upon to spend more time doing

front line cooking. The Ontario Labour

Relations Board found that while the executive

chef  held a position that was supervisory or

managerial in character, he was required to per-

form non-supervisory and non-managerial tasks.

The Board found that for a two month period,

the front line cooking was taking up over 50%

of  all the chef ’s hours of  work. As a result, the

Board reasoned that the performance of  these

non-supervisory duties could not be character-

ized as “irregular”. The Board further found

that the performance of  these duties was not

“exceptional” because they were not “out of

the ordinary”.

“It is a commonly held assumption that managerial employees are
not entitled to overtime pay. This is not necessarily the case.”



The Ontario Labour Relations Board went on

to hold that under Section 22 (9) of  the ESA, if

an employee performs exempted work and work

that is not exempt, the employee is entitled to

overtime pay provided the time spent performing

the non-exempt work constitutes at least half  of

the time the employee worked during the week.

Therefore, as the executive chef  spent more

than 50% of  his time performing the work of  a

line chef  he was entitled to overtime pay on all

of  the overtime hours worked regardless of  its

character.

The Club learned the hard way that any exemp-

tions from the overtime requirements will be

strictly applied.

If  you have any questions about an employer’s

overtime obligations, please contact any member

of  our Labour and Employment Group. 
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